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Office Manager Joanne Messer-Ext. 303
Receptionist-Ext. 304

Pastor
Reverend Jacob C. Ledwon-Ext. 301

Permanent Deacon
Paul C. Emerson

Mission Integration & Youth Ministry
Patty Bubar Spear-Ext. 312

Lifelong Faith Formation
Diane Brennan-Ext. 310
Mary Crocker

Ministry of Presence
Ann Marie Maclsaac, Parish Nurse-Ext. 309

Campus Ministry
Amanda Chacko-Ext. 318

St. Joseph School Office (716) 835-7395
Receptionist Debbie Raithel-Ext. 328
Mark Mattle-Ext. 326

M. Anne Wojick-Ext. 327

Business Office
Business Manager Lynn Cercone-Ext. 317
Bookkeeper Athena Schmidt-Ext. 316

Communications
Director Claire Rung-Ext. 315

Mission Advancement

Director Kristen Brill-Ext. 321
Stewardship Coordinator Rebekah Stiller-
Ext. 313

Organist & Choirmaster
Roland E. Martin
Contemporary Ensemble
Timothy Wells

Weekend Associates

Reverend Monsignor Angelo Caligiuri
Reverend Robert Perelli, CIM
Reverend Thomas Slon, SJ

Reverend Xavier Seubert, OFM

LLord, you are truly the
Savior of the world;
give me living water,
that I may never

thirst again
Jn4:42, 15

PARISH VISION STATEMENT:
St. Joseph University Parish is a diverse, progressive, spirit-filled Christian
community where ALL are welcome to deepen their experience of faith, join
in vibrant worship, share their talents and gifts and live justly.

NEW PARISHIONER REGISTRATION:
A New Parishioner Welcome session is being offered virtually this Thursday,
March 11 at 7 pm on Zoom. To register, go to www.stjosephbuffalo.org
or go directly to Sign Up Genius:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d4babae23a5fe3-newparishionerl.
If you have been attending St. Joes but never completed the official paperwork
and wish to join we welcome you to participate with us in this manner.

3269 Main Street Buffalo, New York 14214 |

(716) 833-0298 | Website: stjosephbuffalo.org
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A“?’l LIFELONG FAITH FORMATION NEWS: 1
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or M. Anne Wojick: awojick@stjosephbuffalo.org

Tuesday Faith Formation meets March 9. See Remind for

the video link We will be hosting an informational “Leader In Me”

Program meeting for our parents on Monday March 8
after the Home School Association meeting. As we contin-
ue to implement the Leader in Me program for our third
full school year, we want to share some ideas on how par-
ents and families can implement all 7 habits at home and
sharpen their child’s leadership skills. All families should
have received the zoom meeting information via email,
but if you need it resent, please call the school office and
we will help you. The grade with the highest parent
participation will win an ice cream party.

Family Sunday Group 1 meets March 7 & Group 2 on March
14. Check your Remind app for the YouTube link.

First Eucharist: There is still time to register, just contact
Mrs. Brennan if you have questions.

High School Lenten Night of Prayer: Join us March 11
online for a night of chatting & Lenten prayer. Contact Mrs.
Spear for the link or check your Remind app.

Save the date for our Annual Lenten Fish Fry/Shrimp
Dinner Friday, March 19 from

{ LS 4:30-7 pm. The entire event
Fich Yru will be held in a drive through
format. Be sure to get your
tickets early, though, as we always sell out (and pre-sale
Livimng Lemt imn Hope dinners are guaranteed!)

2021-22 Letters of Intent for Returning Families are availa-
ble on the website and ALL of the Remind classes. Please
let us know your plans for next year.

In this week’s Gospel we heard how Jesus cleansed the Temple of money-changers, flipping tables and chasing people out
of the Temple. This image of Jesus as a warrior of truth and a cleanser of corruption is often appealing. We like a strong,
defiant, radical, aggressive Jesus-- who gets rid of ‘those people’ doing ‘those terrible things’. However, as much we like
this image of a vengeful Jesus condemning everyone, we presuppose that we are on the side of Jesus because we too,
hate corruption, dishonesty and fraudulent conduct by those in power. It is easy to “see the splinter in the eye of a
brother rather than the plank in our own eye”. Matt. 7:5. The people Jesus throws out of the Temple....couldn’t be us.
The Cleansing in the Temple can be a metaphor in our own lives and not just a historical event that we use to condemn
others. Christ comes to us to rid the temple of our own body of corruption however it exists in us. Idolatry,
sanctimonious attitudes, bias and prejudice, indifference to those in need, the quest for power and control, are a few
examples of our own corruption. Jesus ridding us and calling out these blockages that we have given power to and that
have poisoned us, is a look at ourselves that we find difficult. The temple is not in a far away place and time. Itis now. It
is close to home. It is us. And so, as we journey through this Lenten season, cleansing our own temple will give us a
better vision of ourselves so that we might live the life of Christ; a Temple of the Holy Spirit. Rich Wolf, parishioner and
leader of the Contemplative Prayer Group

The Roses. When our daughter was born, my husband and | decided | would move to a fulltime shift, overnight.
Overnight shifts were a struggle, but | could get my hours in and sleep when she did. It was hard especially during the
day, to stay busy and awake so | began to plan a garden to be outside more with her. | ordered catalogs and on one
inspired evening | planned out everything on graph paper, veggies on one side and roses on the other and ordered up my
plants for spring delivery.

| assumed my roses would come as tender, lovely plants just like in a garden center. What did | know? Instead, a box
arrived full of what looked like dead sticks. | placed these dead twigs in the garage back in the box and they sat there for a
few weeks when | finally called to complain. “l was so excited”, | tell the person on the phone. “They are dead. They are
rotten and gross!” His reply was, “They come bare rooted. You plant them and they will grow, but it is best to send them
bare so they have the best success. They are simply sleeping.” This Lent, may we all be bare and simply sleeping,
awaiting the HOPE of Easter and spring! Diane Brennan, Director Lifelong Faith Formation
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Please Note: The dispensation from the obligation to attend Sunday
Mass remains in place. All who are especially vulnerable or simply
uncomfortable attending a public liturgy are encouraged to remain at
home and view the online Mass which we offer at: stjosephbuffalo.org,
Facebook: St. Joseph University Parish and on youtube.com/c/
StJosephUniversityParish.

Due to the limited number of Masses currently being offered, previ-
ously scheduled intentions for the 4:30 pm Mass have been moved to
Sunday at 8:30 am and the 10 am Mass intention will be said at the
11:30 am Mass. Mass is being offered on Tuesdays and Thursdays at
8:30 am in the Church, with no reservations needed.

Mass reservations are available at www.stjosephbuffalo.org.

Sunday, March 7 - 3rd Sunday in Lent
8:30 am Robert Alan Davis (Family) &
Alex Trebeck (Dan & Peggy Murak)
11:30 am Jeanne Vilardo (Mr & Mrs Alfred F. Luhr, Il1)

Tuesday, March 9
8:30am  Ann Marie Eich (Annette Schroeder) &
Janet Dombkowski (Peter & Pat Ryan)

Thursday, March 11
8:30 am  Joseph E. Ryan (Famiy) &
Jacek Wysocki (Margaret & Vincent Moore)

Sunday, March 14 - 4th Sunday in Lent

8:30am Marena Gerace (Eileen Murphy) &
Sandra Blum (Family)

11:30 am Nicholas Greco (Marge & Joe Greco)

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS...

7= In these uncertain times, please pray especially for
= the sick, those confined at home, medical personnel,
first responders, those whose livelihoods are in
jeopardy, all victims of violence, those written in our
Parish Book of Prayers, those who have received

Prayer Shawls from our Parish and those who have
no one to pray for them.

We also remember all those who have passed from
this life, especially: Richard Hamilton, Dennis Cain,
Rob Bailey, Sister Mary Glose, SSJ, Dennis DePerro,
Linda Curthoys.

SACRAMENTS

BAPTISM: Contact the Parish Center to
make arrangements for Baptism. Baptism
Preparation sessions are now being
offered online once per month. To
register, contact Patty Spear 833-0298 ext.
312 or pspear@stjosephbuffalo.org.

CONFIRMATION: Grade 10-12 students
should contact the Office of Lifelong Faith
Formation to register in July to prepare for
Confirmation the following Spring.

RECONCILIATION: At this time the Diocese
recommends no one-on-one confessions
due to the risks this poses to both the
penitent & priest.

MARRIAGE: Engaged couples should
contact the Parish to arrange the date &
time of their wedding. Pre-Cana sessions
are offered several times each year for
parishioners and those being married
here.

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: Please contact
the Parish Center for arrangements for
individual anointing. In the event of
sudden illness or accident, call anytime,
day or night.

SUPPORTING OUR MISSION

Thank you for your support of our 2021
Be A Star Campaign! We sincerely
appreciate your commitment to our
school, students and their families.

If you would still like to contribute, you
can make a gift online at https://
stjosephbuffalo.weshareonline.org/ws/
opportunities/Be-A-StarFund or drop
your gift in the collection basket next
weekend at Mass. Your support is a light
for our students and their families and
makes the ripple effect of our education
possible for many years to come — thank
you!

Returns from March 1-7:
WeShare: $1,628.00

Weekly Collection: $11,995.26
Be A Star: $2,255.00

3269 Main Street Buffalo, New York 14214 |

(716) 833-0298

| Website: stjosephbuffalo.org
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New Parishioner Welcome is this Thursday, March 11
at 7 pm on Zoom. If you have been attending St. Joe’s
but never completed the official paperwork and wish to
join we welcome you to join us! To register, go to
www.stjosephbuffalo.org or Sign Up Genius:https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d4babae23a5fe3-
newparishionerl.

Feminist Theology Book Club gathers on Zoom Thurs.,
March 11 at 1 p m. We will read the first 100 pages of
the book Sin of White Supremacy by Jeannine Hill
Fletcher.

Stations of the Cross are available Fridays in Lent on
the parish website stjosephbuffalo.org & on Facebook.
Enjoy some quiet, reflective time as we journey toward
Easter.

The Year of St. Joseph. The Consecration to St. Joseph
continues through March 19 when Bishop Mike Fisher
will celebrate Mass on the Solemnity of St. Joseph,
Friday, March 19 at 12:10 pm at St. Joseph Cathedral.
A 33 Days of Prayer & Daily Challenge guide is availa-
ble online at: www.buffalodiocese.org/consecration-to-

st-joseph.

20’s & 30’s continue to gather at 10 am on Sundays on
Zoom to watch the recorded Mass with discussion fol-
lowing. For the Zoom link, email Brian Hayden at:
bghayden@syr.edu .

Catholic Charities brings hope for all seasons to the
people of Western New York. We offer the most com-
prehensive services of any human service organization
covering all eight counties. We help people from all
walks of life, including those in need and or most vul-
nerable - children, adults, older adults and families -
without regard to religion, race or age. Our goal is opti-
mum emotional, mental and physical health for all.
Through our many programs, we protect, strengthen
and empower, all in the name of bringing HOPE to
those in need. Discover how we can bring YOU hope.

Your donations to Catholic Charities may be mailed to
the Parish Center or dropped into the collection basket
at Sunday Mass. If you need a pledge card, please con-
tact the Parish Center at 833-0298 ext. 303. Thank you
for your support!

MINISTRY OF PRESENCE:

Contact Ann Marie Maclsaac: 716-833-0298 ext. 309,
ammacisaac@aol.com or
Deacon Paul Emerson: pemerson@stjosephbuffalo.org

Many people who have been vaccinated ask why do | have to
continue doing these things? The answer is we know the vac-
cines prevent people from getting sick from the SARS CoV-2
infection (developing COVID-19), but we don’t yet know if the
vaccines prevent people from getting infected with or trans-
mitting the virus. As long as we don’t know if the vaccines pre-
vent SARS CoV-2 infection and transmission, and COVID-19
case counts remain high, vaccinated people will still need to
use public health prevention measures.

The other question that is often asked is what is the point of
getting vaccinated if | still have to do all these prevention
things? Getting vaccinated means that your risk of getting sick
from the infection is significantly lowered. In all the vaccine
trials so far, no one who has received any of the vaccines has
died from COVID-19, and only one hospitalization has occurred
among the vaccinated participants across all the phase 3 clini-
cal trials so far—Pfizer, Moderna, J & J and AstraZeneca
(almost 65,000 people). This provides a great deal of peace of
mind.

BEREAVEMENT NEWS:

When Grief Feels like Relief. Grief is a reaction to loss—all the
reactions that we have when we experience a loss. It may be
that we find a sense of relief when we have dealt with a long
lingering illness. The incessant demands of caregiving and the
progressive deterioration of a person we loved makes relief a
natural response to loss. After all, the person who died is no
longer suffering, and we are no longer suffering as well. That
sense of relief does not mean we did not love the person. In
fact our very sense of relief may be a manifestation of our
love; a sacrifice where we accept the loss to end the other’s
agony. It is normal and natural. We need not feel guilty. We
cannot control our feelings. We can only understand them.

- Kenneth Doka, Journeys with Grief, 2019

MENTAL HEALTH NEWS:

Anti-Stigma Coalition is offering a session on Mental Health
First Aid which is free to the public on March 10 from 10 am-3
pm, you simply have to register for the event at https://
adultvmhfa2021.eventbrite.com. A session that specifically
supports issues with Youth will be offered March 19. For infor-

mation go to |etstalkstigma.org.

3269 Main Street Buffalo, New York 14214

(716) 833-0298 | Website: stjosephbuffalo.org
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“We must redesign the economy so that it can offer every person access to a dignified existence while
protecting and regenerating the natural world” - Let Us Dream, Pope Francis

“Sacred People, Sacred Earth” is an International Day of Action sponsored by New York Renews and GreenFaith. Come
join us and other members of the Interfaith Climate Justice Community to take a stand for climate justice, this Thursday,
March 11, from 4-4:20 p.m., at Cathedral Park in downtown Buffalo. New York Renews is a coalition of over 200 environ-
mental, justice, faith, labor and community groups fighting for good jobs and climate justice. GreenFaith is a coalition
building a global, multi-faith climate and environmental movement, “Because the Earth and all people are sacred and at
risk.”

Join the Interfaith Climate Justice Community in support of the THRIVE Campaign! Send a message to your congressman
and to President Biden asking them to support H.R. 1102, which recognizes the duty of the Federal Government to re-
spond to the crises of racial injustice, mass unemployment, a pandemic, and climate change with a bold and holistic na-
tional mobilization to implement an agenda to Transform, Heal, and Renew by Investing in a Vibrant Economy. Go to
H.Res.1102 for details of this bill.

VOICE Buffalo’s Jefferson Community Peace Hub invites you to join us as we listen to the heartbeat of the community
and then join together to begin the prophetic restoration work needed to address the needs of the residents. Please
join us on the 4th Tuesday of each month from 6-8 pm via Zoom. Contact Rev. Denise Walden at Den-
ise@voicebuffalo.org for the link or more info.

Organizers in Erie County are working to pass a comprehensive language access law. Such a law would provide spoken or
written interpretation (free of charge) to people who have Limited English Proficiency. Currently, organizers are
collecting stories from people who have faced issues accessing services (like the DMV) without the presence of inter-
preting and/or translation. If you or anyone you know is willing to publicly discuss any issues you/they encountered when
trying to obtain services (especially at a county department) with or without an interpreter, contact Kevin Ryan at
kevin.ryan328@gmail.com and he will put you in contact with the organizers.

CAMPUS MINISTRY NEWS: ; . bYO‘S’T"’ "”’7"”652;"3’ ’(‘)’fg‘f-' i
Contact: Amanda Chacko: 716-833-0298 ext. 318 or ontact: attz euargsti')cf:; hbu_f'falc; o ext. 312 or
achacko@stjosephbuffalo.org; UBStloes.org psp Josep ore

Campus Kudos to our parishioners who achieved honors
for the 2nd marking period at Canisius High School: James
Dodman, Samuel Mann, Dylan Heyworth, Alexander
Mecca, Michael Scime, William Stott, John Gerland,
Nicholas Mann, Ethan Telaak, William Battaglia, Salvatore
Brancato, Joseph Ciocca, William Pieroni, Stephen Syl-
Akinwale, Enrico Tomasello.

Join our Zoom community for Mass every Sunday night
at 8:00 pm on Zoom, take time away from class on
screen to meet with fellow students and spend time
praying with the St. Joe’s recorded mass. If you need the
link, email Amanda at achacko@stjosephbuffalo.org.

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT FOR THE WESTERN DISTRICT OF NEW YORK in re The Diocese of Buffalo NY Case No. 20-
10322

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT, On February 28, 2020, The Diocese of Buffalo N.Y., (“Diocese”) filed for protection under chapter 11 of
title 11 of the United States Code (the “Bankruptcy Code”). The Bankruptcy Court has established August 14, 2021 at 11:59 p.m.
(prevailing Eastern time) as the deadline to file proofs of claim against the Diocese (the “Bar Date”). If you have a claim against
the Diocese, including, without limitation, a claim related to sexual abuse committed by any person connected with the Diocese,
you must file a claim on or before the Bar Date. Please visit https://case.stretto.com/dioceseofbuffalo or call 855-292-7696 for
more information on how to file your proof of claim. IF YOU DO NOT TIMELY FILE A PROOF OF CLAIM, YOU MAY FORFEIT YOUR
RIGHT TO VOTE ON ANY PLAN OF REORGANIZATION AND TO SHARE IN ANY DISTRIBUTIONS TO CREDITORS IN CONNECTION
WITH THE DIOCESE’S CHAPTER 11 CASE.
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